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Dear Parents and Guardians: 

 

 

Robert Frost said it well with his quote, “I am not a teacher, but an awakener.”  I am proud to 

be a new member of a school district that has been awakening the intellectual curiosity of its 

students since 1931. Each year brings fresh beginnings and change. It was my pleasure to 

become Superintendent of the Manasquan School District on July 1st of this year.   

 

I hope that you had an enjoyable summer and would like to welcome you to the 2014/2015 

school year. The school buildings and classrooms have been readied for our students.  This was 

very apparent as I walked through the school buildings yesterday. Colorful classrooms with a 

personal touch were awaiting the children for their first day of school. We are extremely 

fortunate to have such a dedicated and hardworking staff. We are off to a great start.  

 

Respect for tradition, recognizing the pride parents and staff have in their community, and 

allowing the voices of many to be considered along with the counsel of a few, will help me 

shoulder the weight of leadership and the challenges of a new year. I welcome your involvement 

in the committee structure that will be developed this year to successfully meet the challenges of 

the new year. 

 

Our district continues to distinguish itself among our area schools.  In Manasquan, we are 

continuing our rich tradition of excellence in education combined with a quest to be a cutting-

edge school where our children are taught in a collaborative learning environment which 

continues to foster individual abilities and encourages all children to achieve their highest 

potential while embracing them with empathy and respect.  Thank you for allowing us to serve 

the children of Manasquan.   

 

 

Yours in education, 

 

Frank Kasyan, Ed.D. 
Superintendent of Schools 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 


